
Tamworth Outing Club minutes, October 26, 2015 

Present:  

Sheldon Perry, Brian Cutter, Amy Berrier, & Lynn Jones 

Meeting called to order at 7:25 

Secretary’s Report: 

September minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Report was approved as presented.  

Junior Ski Program: 

Kelly Cotton was mentioned as a possible Junior Ski Program volunteer 
coordinator. Sheldon will contact Trevor Tasker about this. Volunteer 
meeting needs to be set up.  

Dances: 

Decision was made to discontinue “Family pricing” at dances, as this has 
been problematic and most likely a source of lost ticket revenue. New 
pricing proposed was $8/adult and $3/child age 12 and under. Amy will find 
out from Kem Stewart door charge at other dances. Suggestion was made 
to encourage donations to TOC at the door. Dances are an opportunity to 
raise awareness of TOC sponsorship of dances and other community 
activities. Board decided to return dance start time to 8 PM; consensus is 
that 7:30 is too early. Need to expand dance publicity to UNH Folk Show 

Trail Clearing: 

Brian will talk to Karl about trails. 

Facebook page: 

TOC Facebook page needs work. Lynn has passed TOC connection along 
to all of her FB friends. Sheldon will talk to Trevor about putting pictures on 
TOC Facebook page.  



Other Business: 

Lily and Dylan will not be on the TOC board. Sheldon will ask Ken 
McCreary. 

Next Meeting:  

Should TOC signs and kiosk at Hemenway State Forest and Huckins barn 
site be taken down? Bob Hardy with State of NH needs to be contacted. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 

Next meeting is Monday, November 30 

Minutes submitted by Amy Berrier 

 


